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Send to philopublicity@gmail.com 
Call Amy Black @ 970-412-0250 with any ?'s

For future reference, here are the
deadlines for submitting content to
the monthly newsletters. 

Share your News

Month          Content Deadline

November
December
January '22
February
March
April
May

October 23
None
December 11
January 22
February 19
March 19
April 23

Mark your Calendar
General Meeting

October 13 @ 7 p.m.

First Baptist Church
1003 W. Sixth St.

Loveland, CO 




Facility will open at 6 p.m. for

committee meetings.

President:
Vice President:
Treasurer:
Corresponding:
Secretary:
Past President:
 

Mary Starck - starckm@msn.com
Judy Gangle - jjgangle@yahoo.com
Peg Isakson - pegisaksonphilo@gmail.com
Florence Doksansky - fdoksansky44@gmail.com
Carol Watt - ruggmor@aol.com
Rita Harden - ritdar57@outlook.com 
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          FALL, my favorite season of the year! Love the colors of changing leaves, the cooler mornings and
evenings. Soon we can put the shorts and flip-flops away and get out the sweaters and boots.

Let me give a huge THANK YOU to Judy Gangle for stepping in for me at the September general meeting
while I was out of town. I’m sure Judy did a great job. I also want to thank Rita Harden for making it
possible for us to meet in person at the First Baptist Church. This was not an easy task. I can’t express
how much their help is appreciated.

“Committee Chairperson Guides,” these are put together by the Executive Board as a useful tool for the
chairperson providing them with a timeline and answers to many questions.

I really don’t have a lot of news this month so “That’s all Folks.”

Please don’t hesitate to contact me at any time. My cell # is 970-214-4332.

Mary's Message
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Something to ponder:

I’ve learned that people will forget what you said, people will forget what you did, but people will never
forget how you made them feel. 
           -- Maya Angelou

Canned Food Drive

November 1-30: Schools collect cans
Thursday, December 2: Philo members collect cans from schools
Friday, December 3: Cans are sorted, Philo members pick cans
Saturday, December 4: Community members pick up cans, remaining food delivered to HNS

The Philo Canned Food Drive Committee met in August and September to plan for the 2021
Canned Food Drive. Committee members are contacting schools in the Thompson School
District to see which schools will participate in the food drive this year.

Here are some dates to remember:

Ruth Sprain, Chair
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History/Yearbook

Until the mid-1960’s, the first Philo meeting of the year in September was a breakfast held at local
venues. In 1945 the traditional breakfast was held at the Loveland Power Plant, otherwise known as
Viestenz-Smith Mountain Park. In 1976 and again in 2013, floods devastated the park. The Civilian
Conservation Corps structure, where the Philo ladies would have held their breakfast in 1945, was
completely washed away. The Park has had to adapt and change significantly since its opening in
1926. 

This year Philo has again adapted to the continuing effects of COVID-19. On Wednesday, September
15, Philo members met at the First Baptist Church for our first general meeting held in person since
March 2020. Our usual meeting place at Trinity Lutheran Church is currently unavailable due to
restrictions on capacity (no more than 20). As a consequence, our meeting place and time have
changed. Though the setting was different, members were excited to see one another and move
forward with Philo business.

Forgetting my own advice, I did not take any pictures of this first meeting of the 2021-2022 Philo year. Use
your phones, tablets, and cameras to help record the events of this year for the yearbook, newsletter,
social media, and publicity. Submit photos to philopublicity@gmail.com.

Linda Stangel, chair

Sunshine Committee
HAPPY HALLOWEEN ALL!

A card was sent to Vice President Judy Gangle after her fall at the September meeting when she
suffered a broken collarbone!

Birthdays in October
Rita Harden              2
Peg Isakson              5
Marge McCoy           7
Gwen Denton           8
Sandy Roorda           8
Lynn McDonough    22
Sherry King               25
Joyce Krantz              25
Nancy Patterson      30
Juanita Cisneros       31

As always, remember to let your
Sunshine Committee know of
any news and/or needs!
We are here to help.

Florence Doksansky 970-663-1264 or
401-524-0772
and Cindy Kurtz 970-962-6832 or 
970-667-9092

mailto:philopublicity@gmail.com


First of all, a big Thank You for approving the proposed budget for 2021-2022. I appreciate
your trust in the Philo Board as we suggest a new Reserve Fund and that all committees
begin the year with a “start-up fund.” The Board is eager to hear how committees reflect on
their services and renew their efforts for service to the Loveland and Berthoud communities.
What has worked and you’ll continue to do? What additional needs have you observed and
what might you do to serve those needs?

Reminders:
1 -Committee Chairs – submit your completed plan for the 2021-2022 year and budget
request to your Board Liaison. There is no deadline, but earlier is better.
2 - Dues can be paid now through October. Actives = $50 Honoraries = $35 Emeritus =
Variable Choice     
Unpaid dues will be delinquent on November 1st.
Ways to Pay:
* through a Zelle app from your bank, and emailed to PhilogeneralZ@gmail.com
* by check mailed to Philo P.O. Box 484, Loveland, CO. 80539
* with credit card and our Square reader ($1.00 added) at the Oct. 13th meeting. 
3 -  Remember, our Dues and Rebates keep our yearly operations going. Take a moment to
look up www.philoveland.org, click Members, pull down on the screen to the three ways to
sign up for Philo rebates when you shop: Amazon Smile, King Soopers Community Rewards,
and Shop With Scrip. Each member’s little bit counts!

With Appreciation for All You Do in Philo Fellowship and Service,
Peg
pegisaksonphilo@gmail.com
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Tidbits from Your Treasurer
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